
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
Worship Service 
11am in the Sanctuary 

WELCOME 

Meditation  

Silent Prayer 

Call to Worship NAH 596 v1&2 
“Praise Him! Praise Him!” 

Invocation Dave Burgess 

Hymn NAH 10 
“My Maker My King” 

Tithes and Offerings Dave Burgess 

Children’s Time Aarinola Ayo-Ipaye 

Hymn SDAH 251 
“I Serve A Risen Saviour” 

Family Prayer Dave Burgess 

Scripture Reading Jef Nascimento 
Acts 9:10-15 

Special Item Joshua Roberts & Daniel Johnson 
“Tis So Sweet to Trust in Jesus” 

Sermon Daniel Duda 
“I’ll Be There for You!” 

Closing Hymn SDAH 309 
“All to Jesus I Surrender” 

Closing Prayer Daniel Duda 

Reflection in Silent Meditation 

Postlude 
 
 

Organist: George Ross 
Pianist: Daniel Johnson 

 
 

 
 

Job Opportunity 
 

We are looking for a part-time (30 hours per week) 
Facilities/Events Manager who can be available to 
start work as soon as possible.  
 

Reporting to the Church Site Management 
Committee, you will be responsible for leading and 
managing all aspects of our premises and facilities, 
particularly for the numerous week-day events and 
bookings. This role will involve operational "hands-
on" duties as well as managerial responsibilities.  
 

You will be highly organised, enjoy working with 
people, pro-active and reliable with a "can-do" 
approach to problem solving. In line with 
the church vision to be a growing, vibrant church 
community, energised to share their joyful 
experiences in Christ, the successful applicant will 
have a wide range of practical skills and be able 
to lead by example.  
 

If you think this is the job for you, please email 
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com to receive a 
detailed job description and an application form. 

 

 

Contacts 

Pastor Jacques Venter 
jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 

Pastor Geert Tap 
gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / 07713 452 265 

Stanborough Centre 
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

 
 
 

 
 

08 September 2018 
 
 

Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

Let us come before Him with thanksgiving… 
For the Lord is the great God, 

the great King above all gods. 
Psalm 95:2,3 (NIV) 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 
Stanborough Park 

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
 
 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Morning Prayer Meeting 

9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Annabelle Lim 
Hymn SDAH 526 “Because He Lives” 

Opening Prayer Amanda Brown 
Mission Spotlight Jef Nascimento 

Special Item Gabriela Zanin Araujo 

Lesson Study Enoch Kanagaraj 
"The Third Missionary Journey” 

 

Mission Offering Angelette Mueller 
Hymn - 6 "Praise to the Lord, the Almighty” 
Closing Prayer Rachel Cassandra Lunan 

Parallel Service  
11am in the Cedar-Sycamore Room 

Title What about the lost coin? 
Speaker Geert Tap 

Praise leader Charlotte Fidelia 
Coordinator Stuart Joseph 

 

Sunset Times 
Today: 7:32pm       Next Friday: 7:18pm (Watford) 

Sanctuary Reverence Please be mindful to maintain 
reverence in the sanctuary during and after the service, 
as well as in the concourse when the Parallel Service is in 
progress. After the service the sanctuary space is 
available for reflection and quiet communion with God. 

Subscribe to the eBulletin on the church website or email 
jef@stanboroughpark.org 

 

 

Announcements & Diary  

Mark Finley Series ‘Amazing Discoveries’ is now available 
on DVD. Order your copy from the front desk after the 
service or email spcavteam@gmail.com 

Dr. George Priest wishes to thank everyone for their 
prayers, cards, phone calls and visits during his recent 
hospital stay. He is making a good recovery and will soon 
be back playing football! 

The flowers in church today are in memory of Edward and 
Vi’s wedding anniversary on the 11th September. This 
year, they would have been celebrating their 70th. 

We are sorry to report the death of our dear brother Reg 
Mayes on 31st August while visiting his daughter Sue in 
Bournemouth. The funeral will take place on the 20th 
September in the Church. Details later. 

The Prayer Basket is held by the Joseph family. We invite 
the church to continue praying for James, Meghan, 
Joshua, Moriah and Melita Joseph. 

The next Women in Prayer get together is TODAY. All 
ladies are welcome and a light lunch will be served. 

The singing group will be visiting Riverside Court, Coln 
House at 3pm and Gade House at 3:30pm. 

Choir Practice on Mondays at 7:30 pm. If you are 
interested, please come and join or speak to Beatrice or 
Grant. 

The Tuesday Bible Study Group meet in the Maple Room 
from 10:30 -11:30 am. Subject: John’s Gospel. All are 
invited. 

THE EXPERIENCE will be held on Tuesday 11th September 
at 7 pm. 

SOUP RUN on Friday 14th September will be led by the 
Simple Church, Kish Poddar is the leader. If you would like 
to get involved with the soup run by making the 
sandwiches, driving the mini bus or going on the run 
please contact Pat Walton on 01923 672 500. The soup 
run needs sleeping bags and men’s clothing. 

 
WORLDWIDE PATHFINDER DAY – Sat 15th Sept. Our church 
is celebrating the Pathfinder Ministry across the world on 
this date. The Adventurer and Pathfinder Club has been 
an inspirational platform for children and young people 
for generations to instil a strong dedication to God, to 
service their community and to enjoy the outdoors. We 
invite you to wear your Pathfinder uniform or Pathfinder 
scarf/sash on this date – dust it off if you haven’t worn it in 
a long time. A special offering will be collected for the 
Pathfinder Club towards the Pathfinder International 
Camp in Oshkosh, USA. Please come prepared to give 
generously. 

Sabbath afternoon Bible Studies will restart on the 15th 
September at 3:30-4:30pm in the Maple Room. Subject: 
The Fall of Man – Why  

SUNDAY SALE – 16th September from 12-2pm. Usual stalls 
and light refreshments. If you wish to donate items, please 
bring them on Saturday night from 8-9pm. Please do not 
bring the items before as the welfare room is very full. 

Whole Night Prayer Session on the 22nd September. "Jesus 
... continued all night in prayer to God. The next day He 
chose His 12 Apostles". Luke 6:12-13. Come and be 
blessed as we unite in prayer. 

Let’s Walk. The next date is 29th September when we will 
enjoy the Chiltern Hills. 

Welfare Department - There is still an urgent need for non-
perishable food such as cans, packets, jars, etc. 

Gluten flour is now available from Pat Walton. 

Stanborough Park College of Music 

1- Exam Results. We had another year with 100% 
pass rate of the external exams and 82% was passed 
with merit and distinction. We would like to say a big 
thank you to the church for the prayer and support. 

2- The registration for the new academic year is 
scheduled on 10th and 11th September for the 
returning students and 12th and 13th September for 
the new students. It will be between 10am and 7pm 
at the centre on all dates. Please send an email 
enquiry to spcmahn@gmail.com if there is any 
request. 


